
 

City of Hendrum   
                    Shine Brighter Here  

Spring 2016 Newsletter 
 

Tuesday - May 10, 2016 

Just a reminder to residents:  This will be the 
only Clean-Up Day scheduled for 2016. Please 
have everything set out on your boulevard by 
5:30 AM. Stickers will need to be purchased 
from the City Office for all appliances, computer 
monitors, and televisions intended to be picked 
up. Rates are as follows: 

$25.00 Appliances with Freon  
$20.00 Non-Fréon Appliances  
$20.00 Computer Monitors and TVs 

Items that will NOT be picked up include: 
Tires  Hazardous Waste Fuel 
Gasoline Used Oil      Sheetrock  
Paint Cans with Paint in them  
Leaves and Branches  
Large Quantities of Lumber  
Computer Monitors and TVs WITHOUT a sticker 

CITY RESIDENTS: DO NOT DISPOSE OF 
ANYTHING AT THE HENDRUM TOWNSHIP 
DUMPSTER. The Township will prosecute those 
for illegal dumping as the dumpster is for 
township residents only. 

RECYCLING DUMPSTERS: The recycling 
dumpsters are located on the north side of the 
NCW Elementary School and the west side of 
town near the corner of Quincy and the North 
side of Main Street. The glass, plastic, tin cans 
and newspapers do not need to be separated. 

BRANCH & LEAF PICK-UP: Open burning is not 
allowed in the city. Branches and leaves will be 
picked up the 2nd and 4th Thursday of each month 
(May through September) and each Thursday 
during the month of October, weather permitting.  
All branches MUST BE CUT SMALL enough for one 
person to handle. Leaves and grass clippings need 
to be bagged and placed on the boulevard for 
pick-up along with the branches. Branches and 
bags of leaves will not be picked up if they are 
too large, heavy or difficult to handle. 

 

JUNKED OR ABANDONED VEHICLES: If any 
resident has a junked and/or abandoned vehicle 
that you wish to dispose of, please contact Mike 
Smart to make arrangements to have the vehicle 
towed at no expense to the owner. 
 

Norman County Environmental 
Services Office will be holding the 
following collection events: 
 

 May 5-6-7: Brown & White Goods at 
the Norman County Demolition 
Landfill(3291 County Highway 19) from 8 
am – 5 pm. 

 May 5: Flourescent Light Bulb & 
Battery Collection at the north side lot 
of the Norman County Highway Dept. in 
Ada from 10 am – 2 pm. 

 May 5: Household Hazardous Waste 
& Ag Pesticide Collection at the north 
side lot of the Norman County Highway 
Dept. in Ada from 2 pm – 6 pm. 

 
 

2016 PET CLINIC 
May 12, 2016 5-7 PM: Hendrum Civic Center 
Dr. Randall Lindemann of Frazee, MN, will be at 
the Civic Center to administer rabies shots, and 
distemper shots for cats and dogs.  The vet will 
also have medications/vaccinations for lyme 
disease and leukemia. Flea & tick and 
heartworm preventatives will also be available. 
 

All pet licenses will need to be purchased or 
renewed for 2016. Both cats and dogs are 
required to be licensed. Licenses will be valid 
through May 31, 2016.  
 

The licensing fees are as follows: 

 Spayed or neutered pets is $4 

 Intact is $5 
 

If you prefer to take your pet somewhere else, 
please remember that the City requires proof of 
vaccination for rabies and proof that the animal 
has been spayed or neutered. 

 

One-point improvement in fire rating 

The Hendrum Fire Department has improved its 
fire rating from the Insurance Services Office (ISO) 
from an 8 to a 7. This rating is recognized by 
nearly all insurance companies in the country. A 
city’s rating is based on the firefighters’ training 
and certification, record keeping, number of 
firefighters to respond, equipment and response 
time, the water supply, and communication 
during an emergency call. This improvement may 
help lower your fire insurance premium. Since 
there are many factors involved in determining 
insurance rates, and every company treats the 
ISO rating a little bit differently, it is 
recommended to speak to your insurance agent 
to see how the new rating will affect you. 



 

 

TREE PLANTING PROGRAM 
The City of Hendrum is proclaiming May as 
Beautification Month and in support is continuing 
the Hendrum Tree Planting Program. The City of 
Hendrum is encouraging citizens to plant trees 
from May 1st until June 30th. Purchase up to two 
trees from a supplier of your choice and the City 
will reimburse residents for ½ of the purchase 
price of the trees or up to $20.00 per tree. The 
City has allocated funds for this program and is on 
a first-come, first-serve basis. Interested residents 
must plant trees within the City of Hendrum. 
 

What you need to do to participate: Purchase 
your trees between May 1, 2016 and June 30, 
2016, and bring your receipt to the Hendrum City 
Clerk’s Office to qualify for a reimbursement 
check. Again, there are limited dollars and this 
offer is on a first come, first serve basis.  When 
the money runs out, so does the offer. All receipts 
must be turned in by July 15, 2016, to qualify for 
reimbursement. 

 

Please make sure to take advantage of this 
opportunity to get new trees planted in our 
community! 
 

YARD OF THE MONTH 
The Hendrum Economic Development Authority 
will be sponsoring a Yard of the Month contest for 
the months June, July, and August. The purpose of 
the program is to recognize neighbors who 
demonstrate above-average efforts in 
maintaining their property, thereby contributing 
to the overall appearance of the community at 
large. A committee will select one residential yard 
during the first few days of each month. The 
winner of the Yard of the Month will be provided 
with a decorative yard sign for display indicating 
their winning yard, as well as a posting and photo 
on the City of Hendrum website and Facebook 
page. Each Yard of the Month winner will also 
receive a $25 Bergeson Nursery gift certificate. 
 
 
 

Motorized Vehicles are 
NOT ALLOWED on the dike! 

ATV Operation: Minnesota state laws require all 
ATV riders under the age of 18 on public land to 
wear a helmet at all times. ATV registration is 
required for public and private land use through 
the DNR. A driver’s license is required to operate 
an ATV along or on public road rights-of-way. No 
operator under 12 can cross public roads or drive 
on public roads and lands. Operators between 12 
and 15 must have a safety training certificate and 
be accompanied by an adult 18 or older who 
possesses a driver’s license to operate on public 
lands. Anyone born after 1987 must also have a 
safety training certificate. A rider may not operate 
an ATV on a trail designated “not for motorized 
use,” posted public lands, state park lands, 
wildlife management areas, or unfrozen water. 

 

ADOPT-A-POT OF FLOWERS ON MAIN 
The Hendrum Economic Development Authority is 
encouraging community members and merchants 
to Adopt-a-Pot of flowers for the summer. Your 
$50 sponsorship will fill a barrel pot with beautiful 
flowers to display along Main Street in Hendrum 
for the summer. Your choice of your name, 
company name or organization name will be 
displayed in your pot and on the City of Hendrum 
website. 
 

ADOPT-A-POT PROGRAM 
 

 

_____________________________________ 

Name as you’d like it to appear 

 

_____________________________________ 

Contact person 

 

_____________________________________ 

Address 

 

_____________________________________ 

Telephone 

 

 

Please fill out this form and mail or drop off 

at the city office or drop box. Make checks 

payable to Hendrum EDA. 

 

City of Hendrum EDA 

PO Box 100 

Hendrum, MN 56550 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CITY INFORMATION 
City Clerk’s Office  
9:00 – 5:00 Monday – Thursday   
218-861-6210 hendrum@loretel.net 
Maintenance   
8:00 – 5:00 Monday – Friday   
218-861-6743  hendrumpublicworks@arvig.net  
701-261-8180(Cell) 
City Website: www.hendrummn.com 
Facebook: 

 
City Council Meetings 
Professional Building Board Room 
Council meets the 2nd Monday of the month 
7:00 PM (November – March) 
7:30 PM (April – October) 
 

Council members 
Curt Johannsen, Mayor                 701-799-6732  
Mick Alm          
Paul Baukol      
Mike Smart  
Sarah Tommerdahl      

 
Economic Development Authority meets the 
2nd Monday of the month  
6:30 PM (November - March) 
7:00 PM (April – October) 
 

Board Members 
Mick Alm  Paul Baukol 
Amy Walsh  Francisca Olson 
Mike Smart  Tony Guttormson 

 
Staff 
Carl Woeck, Public Works/Maintenance/Park Manager 
Keri Plemmons, Clerk-Treasurer
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